

**THRUSSINGTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN**  
**WORKING PARTY NOTES #26**  
**MEETING 7.30pm May 23<sup>rd</sup>, 2017, Church**

Present: Working Group:

Nich Stanyard            Nigel Hainsworth        Mark Thistlethwaite    Duncan Cuckow  
Verity Munden            Candi Newby            Wendy Johnson

Plus: Paul Wilcox

Apologies: Tom Prior Dave Young

Circulation: Above, J Poland, Bob Philips (UI), Jo Gregory UI, Jenni Phillips UI and interested residents

*General:*

1. *Verity has officially joined the working Group.*
2. *Apologies – mistakes in last notes in meeting number and project plan not updated correctly.*

**1. Report from the Parish Council.**

Nothing to report.

Awaiting response on HEDNA figures from James Poland. **AWAITED**

**2. Funding and budget**

Nothing to add – no changes.

**3. Draft plan**

**a. Asset list review**

Version 8 reviewed – still some further amendments suggested, such as grades of listed buildings. Version 9 may still not be fully complete but forward to UI. Discuss at next meeting.

Amend. **ACTION VM**

Mail to UI. **ACTION MT**

Berrington's farm: Some discussion, it appears that some parts of this farm may now be unique as a traditional smallholding but other areas may be a

target for development. Mt Berrington has no kin and is old. We are not sure whether this should be considered an asset. A visit to see how Mr Berrington is inclined to be arranged. **ACTION NS DC**

**b. Draft policy document – version 2.**

**ACTION UI**

**c. Further requirements outlined by Urban Imprint.**

1. Key views: A series of photographs was taken by VM and NS. This led to a discussion in which we agreed that the photographs represented a number of possibilities.

It was understood that we could not have many photographs in the draft plan but that this did not stop us adding a map to the website and attaching photographs to it (if this was possible) – click and view like the website <http://www.geograph.org.uk> . Ask E Guest if this is possible. **ACTION MT**

The photographs taken are a mixture of key views, landmarks, green spaces within the village. We need to sort and decide what we are going to do with them. Review at next meeting. **ACTION NEXT**

**MEETING**

We also need to see photographs taken by Mr Kitchener. An outstanding action – see below.

Decisions:

Decided key views were...

Seagrave Road – looking down into the village - vista

Seagrave Road – looking from centre of village toward the A46 incorporating the buildings – gateway

Old gate road into the villager – gateway

Ratcliffe Road into village showing Homestead wall/silos – gateway

Church and bridge from Rearsby – vista, gateway and eyeline view

Seagrave Road across to Old Gate Road – vista

All to decide whether we have these pictures or more to be taken.

**ACTION ALL**

It was noted that we could probably do with a photograph of the view of the village from the footpath beyond Wreake house farm, and a view from A607 Melton Road ridge from Brooksby/Rearsby looking down into the village. **DISCUSS NEXT MEETING**

2. Wildlife corridors: Completed and to be posted to UI. List of species to be completed and sent to MT. **ACTION DC**

3. Traffic calming: Sent to UI. **ACTION UI**

4. Walking and cycling. Completed – to be sent to UI. **ACTION MT**

5. Local green spaces: Completed – to be sent to UI. **ACTION MT**

6. Local listings/community assets: Completed – to be sent to UI. **ACTION MT**

Ask Ron Edwards where dovecotes appear on map. **ACTION MT**

**d. Water management**

DY to write some comments **ACTION DY**

**4. Project plan**

Will update for next meeting.

**5. Update for Thrussington Life**

No update required this month.

**6. Outstanding actions**

- a. Mr Kitchener has taken photos during autumn and winter and will do spring soon. Ask TP to chase. **ACTION MT TP**
- b. We will have to ask all residents to review the plan before the referendum. Cost would be £260 for 36 pages (£275 if some colour pages) and take 3-4 days.
- c. Questionnaires to be returned to group after analysis. **ACTION BP JG**
- d. To ask UI – how do other parishes affect our plan, eg traffic etc. How do we write into our plan? **ACTION ASK UI**

**7. Any other business**

- a. Rearsby PC and NPD Steering group have contacted MT and the Parish and asked if they could attend the next PC meeting and discuss the bridge, development plans etc.
- b. Landscape assessment – ask about progress. **ACTION MT UI**

**NEXT MEETING:**

Next working group– To be decided after MT discusses with UI possibly 13<sup>th</sup> for a group meeting and 27<sup>th</sup> June for a meeting with UI. Agenda will be issued when a date has been set.

M Thistlethwaite 25/05/2017